Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 7 April 2015 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr M Caston (acting Chair) Mrs L Starman, Mr A Timmins, Mr R Rockley. 
Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk), Mr J Wheeler (Tree Warden) 

1. Apologies for Absence – Mr N Sullivan (holiday), Mrs F Kirkpatrick (holiday), Mr Sam Frost.
Mrs Starman proposed Mr Caston as Chairman in the absence of Mr Sullivan (Chairman) and Mr Frost (vice Chair).  This was seconded and agreed unanimously.
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 

4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – the minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.  (Amendments to 3 February meeting minutes were checked and signed as noted in 3 March meeting minutes).
5.  Clerks Report:
Grass Cutting Tender – Accepted joint tender from G S Tractor Services (Gary) and Dean Baldry Garden Maintenance.  A cut was requested before Easter which was completed.  Gary asked if the cut grass could be left to settle/mulch in the corner of the playing field before removing?  - No objections were made.  Gary reported the lock on the playing field gate was missing.  Mr Timmins has purchased a new lock with a key.  Three keys are held by Gary, Parish Clerk and Mr Timmins).
Elections – All Election notices were displayed on both Parish notice boards.  Printed and distributed nomination forms to all councillors and delivered 4 to South Norfolk Council offices on Friday 27 March 2015.
Notice Board – The new notice board is on order.
War Memorial – A further £30 has been pledged towards the re-cutting of letter on the War Memorial.  If you have any history on the War Memorial please share with the Clerk to support the grant application.  Clerk to contact Carol Carpenter and Joan Evans from Contact Magazine for any advice.
Quiz – One booking received for the Quiz to raise funds for the Playground.  South Norfolk confirmed it is advertised on their events website.
Internal Audit – Arthur from Civic Risk has offered his services again for the Internal Audit.  The fee has increased from £60 to £100.  Everyone agreed to go ahead, agreeing this is still good value.
Norfolk Association of Local Councils – Nalc subscription is due for 2015/2016.  If any councillors would like join the Nalc Electronic Mailing list let the Clerk know.

Playground – Alan Potter rang to say he has not started the Baby swing installation as he ordered the wrong length of pole.  He has the board to repair the climbing frame which he was asked to go ahead with.  Mr Timmins confirmed that the repair of the climbing frame has been completed.

Broken hand rail – The broken hand rail on the footbridge along the Wherryman’s way by Hardley Flood was reported to Norfolk Trails.  The Broads Authority were aware and had also reported the fault.

Highways – A letter was sent from Highways to Mr Caston to explain that due to greater cost than expected they hope to fund the work in the new financial year when the weather is better.
County Councillor – A letter was sent to Adrian Gunson as discussed at the last meeting thanking him for his support and wishing him well in his retirement.

Finance – Account Balances as at 30 March 2015 Current Account: £2,279.55, Savings Account: £5,407.70.
6. Correspondence:  Bact Community Transport will be starting a dial a ride service on 5 May 2015.  They may send a committee member to a future meeting however in the meantime if we are aware of any interested potential users, groups or societies who may benefit from a door to door service twice a week for a small charge we should share information.  Clerk to confirm if the new dial a ride service will be advertised in Chet News and Contact Magazine. This and full list of other correspondence circulated following the meeting.
7. Planning:

7.1 –Broads Authority BA/2015/0089/HOUSEH Mr Mike Harris, Willow Cottage, Hardley Street, Hardley- Re-modelling property to include single and 2 storey extensions to rear and side of property including removal of existing lean to conservatory.  Other works include replacing existing carport and replacing with new carport; demolishing existing summer house to rear of garage and rebuilding.  Approved – A verbal comment from a resident to a Parish Councillor expressed no concerns stating that it is a family home in need of extension for a growing family.  No concerns were raised after viewing the plans.
8.
Finance:

8.1 Budget v Actual – Information handed to Councillors to consider.

8.2 Quarterly Bank Reconciliation – Accounts and bank statements shown, agreed in good order

8.3The following payments were approved:

	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 
	100863
	£20.00

	Stuff 4 Schools
	Parish Notice Board
	BACS
	£808.75

	Lisa Collins
	Reimbursement – Ink Cartridges
	BACS
	£19.56

	Norfolk Association of Local Councils
	2015/2016 Subscription
	BACS
	£107.91


    9.  County Councillors Report: None
   10. District Councillors Report: None
   11. Councillor’s Reports:
· Mr Timmins has spoken to Alan Potter regarding the Baby Swing and repair of the climbing frame.  As the poles ordered by Alan Potter are too short and can not be returned/re-ordered within 12 weeks it was agreed to abandon this project.  Mr Timmins suggested we investigate installing a goal post as an interim measure whilst seeking funding for the refurbishment.  Mark Harrod can supply a goal for a cost of approx £200 which may suit residents immediate needs given feedback received. The posts should be secured for safety but easily movable for grass cutting. All agreed for Mr Timmins to obtain quotes and fitting details. 
 A litter pick will take place over the weekend of 25/26 April 2015.  Mr Timmins will contact South Norfolk District Council to arrange collection of the kit.  Frances, Nigel, Lisa, Tony and John agreed to help.
The Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) is up opposite No.1 on Langley Green.  Thank you to John Wheeler (Tree Warden) for cutting back.

Spring Clean of the Playground was completed and all bird dropping removed.  Thank you to Nigel, Frances, Lisa and daughter for help.

· Mr Rockley confirmed he will not be re-standing as Parish Councillor.  He will pass the VAS downloading on to Mr Timmins.  This is the fifth time of having the equipment and we should consider publishing the data retrieved in the future.

· Mr Caston confirmed he has received a letter from Highways regarding the broken pipe in Langley and has been informed the repair will be complete in April.  Mr Caston commented on the gateways on the A146 looking good, it is thought they are to protect the road edges.

· Mrs Starman confirmed she had advertised the Quiz (8 May 2015) to raise funds for the Playground on the South Norfolk events website.  An A4 poster has been in the Chet News and will be advertised in The Contact Magazine twice.  There will be a raffle during the evening if anyone can arrange any prizes.  Clerk to support with buffet.

· Clerk reported on behalf of Mr Sullivan – Bluebell Sunday at St. Michaels Church, Langley 2.00-4.00pm Sunday 19 April where you can see a magnificent display of bluebells in the churchyard and surrounding woodlands of Langley Church.  Light refreshments available.  Entrance from the Avenues.  Ample Parking.

Song and Organ recital - St Michaels Church, Langley 7.30pm Saturday 25 April Admission £8.50 Friends £7.50 (inclusive of wine and nibbles)
12.  Tree Warden Report 
· Mr Wheeler reported he has assisted with the planting of 2500  trees and hedges within Langley Abbey with a further 500 to do later this week along the roadside. 

   13. Police Report
01 Feb 2015-28 Feb 2015
	 
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Crime Other
	Criminal Damage
	Sexual Offences
	Theft from Motor Vehicle
	Theft of MV Inc. TWOC 
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	Bergh Apton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	 
	2

	Broome
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	2
	3

	Burgh St Peter
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Carleton St Peter
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Chedgrave
	 
	 
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3
	5

	Ditchingham
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	2

	Ellingham
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Geldeston
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Gillingham
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Haddiscoe
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	0

	Hales
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	0

	Heckingham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	0

	Hedenham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1
	2
	4

	Kirby Cane
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Langley with Hardley
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Loddon
	 
	 
	1
	2
	2
	 
	1
	2
	8

	Norton Subcourse
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	0

	Norton_Subcourse
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Thurlton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	2

	Thurton
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	TOTAL
	3
	1
	4
	4
	2
	1
	6
	14
	35


01 March 2015-31 March 2015
	 
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Criminal Damage
	Sexual Offences
	Theft of MV Inc. TWOC 
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	Bergh Apton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	1

	Broome
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	1
	1
	3

	Chedgrave
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	 
	3

	Ditchingham
	 
	 
	1
	1
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Ellingham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	2

	Geldeston
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Gillingham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Heckingham
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Hedenham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Kirby Cane
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	9
	9

	Langley with Hardley
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Loddon
	2
	 
	2
	2
	 
	 
	3
	9

	Norton Subcourse
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	2

	Thurlton
	 
	1
	1
	1
	 
	 
	1
	4

	Thurton
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	1
	2

	Thwaite
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Wheatacre
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	TOTAL
	4
	2
	7
	4
	1
	6
	21
	45


14.  Public Participation:  
· Mr Wheeler asked if we were aware the bins have been removed from Langley Staithe Dyke.  Clerk to check with South Norfolk Council why the bins have been removed.

15.  Date of next Meeting Tuesday 5 May 2015 7.30pm.  This will not be the AGM which will follow after the election, date to be confirmed.
      The Meeting closed at 20:20
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